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On Thursday 30 May as the sun shone 
brightly on the Adam Road School oval, 
the students from Years 3 to 6 gathered 
in their faction bays and prepared for 
the annual Faction Cross Country.  The 
behaviour and sportsmanship of the 
students was amazing and led to a very 
successful carnival with Boodja ending 
the reign of Kep (4 years) and claiming 
the title of Champion Faction for 2019.  
Congratulations to all who participated 
and a special shout out to our medal 
winners.
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Cross Country

YEAR 3 GIRLS
Gold - Makayla

Silver - Leah
Bronze - Claire

YEAR 3 BOYS
Gold - Xavier

Silver - Charlie
Bronze - Darcy

YEAR 4 GIRLS
Gold -  Jakeeta                
Silver - Kayarni

Bronze - 
Samantha

YEAR 4 BOYS
Gold - Douglas
Silver - Jacob

Bronze - Arman

YEAR 5 GIRLS
Gold - Kayla
Silver - Jovi

Bronze - Ava

YEAR 5 BOYS
Gold - Thomas
Silver - Curtis

Bronze - Harlem

YEAR 6 GIRLS
Gold - Kendall
Silver - Jessica
Bronze - Mia

YEAR 6 BOYS
Gold - Kai

Silver - Jacob     
Bronze - Alfie

CROSS 
COUNTRY 

MEDAL 
PRESENTATIONS

FACTION 
CROSS 

COUNTRY 
SHIELD 

RESULTS

1ST BOODJA  
2136 POINTS

2ND KEP  
1843 POINTS

3RD MAR  
1661POINTS
4TH KAAL  

1625 POINTS
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Book Fair

It is pleasing to see so many students responding 
positively to our current PBS target behaviour, 
respecting sports and play equipment.
 It is also wonderful to see the students continuing to demonstrate 
one of our previous target behaviours by walking on hard surfaces. 
A number of students have earned a values card recently for 
demonstrating our school values of tolerance, resilience, respect, 
endeavour or responsibility. Our factions must be nearing their 
next 3000-point target. 

Last Friday, our Pre-Primary students attended their very first 
excursion with the Year one classes to see Possum Magic at BREC. 

The show sounded fantastic and the students’ behaviour was 
exemplary. Thank you to the staff involved for organising such a 
wonderful experience for the students. 

Parents, just a reminder that your child/ren should not arrive at 
school prior to 8:15am each morning. Students are supervised in 
the assembly area from 8:15 until 8:30am, when classrooms open. 
If your child needs to arrive earlier than 8:15am please arrange 
before school care through OSH Club, which is held in room 14. 
Thank you for your understanding.

GEMMA KNIGHT 
PRINCIPAL – ACTING

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK

A huge thank you to all the 
families, students and staff 
for helping to make our 
annual book fair such a great 
success. 
Due to your fantastic support we 
received almost $1700.00 worth of 
new books for our library. These books 
will soon be available for students to 
borrow. You are welcome to come 
in and have a look at the wonderful 
titles we have received. Thank you to 
the Cifelli Family for your generous 
donation of books to our Library. 
Thanks also to cashiers Ms Veart, 
Ms Cowlishaw, Mrs Hunter, Mrs 
Loxton, Ms Forooghi, Mrs Spencer, 
Mrs Franco, Mrs Smedley, Mrs Cifelli 
and Mrs Knight, your help was most 
appreciated. The colouring competition 
entries are displayed in the library, an 
outstanding effort by all participants! 
Entrants are too numerous to mention, 
but all received a prize. Congratulations!  
An extra special thanks to Ms Pringle 
and “Thea Stilton” for coming to visit 
our Book Fair!

Mrs Taylor, Library
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JAPANESE RESOURCES GRANT
The Japan Foundation in Sydney offers a number of Grants 
each year to schools starting Japanese Language programs 
and/or consolidating established programs. 

After a detailed application I am pleased to announce that our 
application was successful! Adam Road will soon be receiving 
over $500 to put towards some amazing Japanese resources 
to help with the students’ learning of Japanese.

Stayed tuned for what will be arriving soon.

TERM THREE - JAPANESE STUDENT VISIT
An exciting opportunity for the Adam Road Primary School 
Japanese students. Gold Intercultural Learning is again sending 
a group of students to Bunbury. This time the group will be 
based out of Bunbury Senior High School. 

This group of Japanese students will visit Adam Road Primary 
School next term. So those classes that missed out on doing 
activities with the Japanese students will hopefully be able to 
join in this time round. 

Date to be confirmed.

What’s been happening in Japanese ?
JAPANESE ROLE PLAYS
Students have been learning how to ask and answer questions about name, age and birthday in Japanese. Last week students put 
it all together to create a little role play using the language learnt which also included appropriate Japanese greetings and bowing.

Please practice with your child at home.
Q: Onamae wa? 
What is your name?

A:  Watashi/Boku wa (name) desu. 
I am   ____________.

Q: Nan sai desu ka. 
How old are you?

A: (number) sai desu. 
I am ______ years old.

Q: Otanjoobi wa itsu desu ka. 
When is your birthday?

A:  Tanjoobi wa (number of month) 
gatsu desu. 
It is in (month) 

LUNCHTIME 

DISCO
FRIDAY 21 JUNE
To help raise money for our World Vision Sponsor Child, 
Room 13 will be running a LUNCHTIME Disco. Entry to this 
will be by a gold coin donation. All you need to do is be at the 
assembly area on Friday 21 June for the first half of lunch. 
Bring a gold coin and your best dance moves. See you there!
FOR YEARS 1 TO 6 STUDENTS ONLY.



P&C NEWS

Please follow us on our Facebook page Adam Road Primary P & C Association Inc. 
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SEEKING A VOLUNTEER
School Banking Co-ordinator

Did you know that our school is involved in the 
Commonwealth Bank School Banking program? School 
Banking is a fun, interactive and engaging way for young 
children to learn about money and develop good savings 
habits. Children who deposit money into their accounts 
through School Banking earn Dollarmites tokens, which 
they can save up and redeem for exciting rewards. School 
Banking is also a great fundraiser for our school.

You may have seen our lovely School Banking Co-
ordinators Jayne and Jennipher sitting at the table near 
the uniform shop on Wednesday mornings collecting the 
students’ hard-earned pocket money for banking. Jayne is 
unable to carry on with this position and we would love 
to give someone new an opportunity to take on this role. 
If you are looking for a way to assist with the P&C and 
school in general, this is a great opportunity for you to be 
involved. It takes less than two hours a week and can be 
flexible to your needs. Training will be provided.

If you would like more information, please see Jayne or 
Jennipher on Wednesday mornings or contact Veronica on 
0419 950 406.

Please consider this even if you are only able to commit 
for a short time. Many hands make light work.

GET TO KNOW YOUR P&C   
“My name is Heidi and I am the Treasurer of the Adam 
Road Primary School P&C. Last year I was involved 
with the P&C as an executive member. I have four 
boys aged 21,19,10 & 8 and a granddaughter who 
is 2 years old. I am involved with the P&C as I have 
realised through sporting clubs how important it is to 
give back to your community and this can be achieved 
by becoming a volunteer. I have been a self-employed 
bookkeeper for 12 years and I am currently studying a 
Bachelor of Commerce (Accounting) at Edith Cowan 
University. My interests include group fitness, listening 
to music, fishing, reading and I love 
to watch a good crime series on 
the TV such as Wallander, Vera, 
Unforgotten and DCI Banks. As 
a teenager I did classical singing 
lessons for 2 years and played the 
baritone, then percussion in the 
NMSHS band.”

CROSS COUNTRY CAKE 
STALL & SAUSAGE SIZZLE 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
The Interschool Cross Country will be held at Adam 
Road on Wednesday 26 June, and the P&C will be 
running a Sausage Sizzle and Cake Stall.

If you would like to help sizzle a few sausages, make copious 
cups of tea and coffee or serve up some scrumptious snacks 
then we would love to hear from you!

You can either message us on Facebook or sign up outside the 
canteen. Many hands make light work.

CAKE DONATIONS
For our fabulous cake stall we are asking our wonderful, 
supportive Adam Road families to get their baking gloves on. 
We need donations of cakes and slices, biscuits and muffins, 
sweet or savory to feed the hungry hordes.

All baked goods can be dropped off to the canteen area 
on the morning of Wednesday 26 June. Please make sure 
containers are clearly named and display your child’s room 
number so we can make sure they get back to you.

Please be aware that we have people with allergies in our 
school. NO NUT OR NUT PRODUCTS TO BE USED 
PLEASE.

Please provide a list of ingredients with all baked goods so 
these can be displayed.

If you are providing Gluten Free products, please label these 
items clearly.

PIZZA DAY! 
MONDAY JUNE 17

The P&C will be running a Pizza Day on Monday 17 June. 
The order forms have been sent home, however if you 
have missed out on a form visit our Facebook page and let 
us know so we can get one to you ASAP.

We will need quite a few volunteers to help on the day. 
Please let us know if you are able to come and help out, 
message us on Facebook, email or drop a note in at 
school. The more helpers and hands we have, the easier it 
will be to get everyone fed on time.



Term 2 – Dates To Remember

WEEK MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

7 10 June 11 June 12 June 13 June 14 June

Assembly 
2.15pm, School 
Choir

8 17 June
Pizza Day

18 June 19 June 20 June 21 June
Lunchtime 
Disco

9 24 June 25 June 26 June
Interschool 
Cross Country

27 June 28 June

Assembly 
2.15pm,  
Room 6

Amazing Attender Award
Congratulations on being an outstanding attender at our school. The 
following students will be congratulated at the upcoming assembly 

and invited to lunch with Mrs Knight on Wednesday 19 June. 

Amazing AttenderYEAR 1
Rm 1	 Jacob

YEAR 2
Rm 5	 Heavenly

YEAR 4
Rm 12	 Briella

YEAR 5
Rm 13	 Shaylie

YEAR 6
Rm 18 Lily

THIS WEEK’S ASSEMBLY School Choir at 2.15pm

www.adamroad.wa.edu.au
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Merit Certificates
Congratulations to the following students who have demonstrated progress, achievement or the 
upholding of our school values in order to receive a Merit Certificate at the upcoming assembly.  

Parents are invited to watch your child receive their award.

PRE-PRIMARY
PP1	 Harley, Tylar
PP2	 Nate, Verona 
PP3	 Angela, Kiesha

YEAR 1
Room 1	 Violet
Room 3	 Emerson

YEAR 2
Room 5	 Charlee, Sophie
Room 6 	 Jasmine, Jesse

YEAR 3
Room 17	 Stella
Room 4	 Teleah
Room 7	 Natalia

YEAR 4
Room 11	 Raije, Wade

YEAR 5
Room 12	 Ryder
Room 13	 Thomas 
Room 19	 Azaria, Lauren

YEAR 6
Room 18	 Talon
Room 21	  Joanne, Kolbee
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APPLY NOW TO 
ENROL YOUR 
CHILD FOR 2020

It is time to apply to enrol your child 
in a public school for 2020 if they are:

-  starting Pre-primary  
 (turning five years old by 30 June 2020) 

-  changing schools.

If your child is four years old by 30 June 2020 
you can apply for Kindergarten for 2020. 
Visit the school front office and apply by 26 July.

For more information and to find a public school 
in your area visit education.wa.edu.au.
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Supported by the Australian Government Department of Education and 
Training. © 2019 Education Services Australia Ltd, unless otherwise 
indicated. Creative Commons BY 4.0, unless otherwise indicated. 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Re: Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD)  

Every year, all schools in Australia participate in the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School 
Students with Disability (NCCD). The NCCD process requires schools to identify information already 
available in the school about supports provided to students with disability. These relate to legislative 
requirements under the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 and the Disability Standards for Education 2005, in 
line with the NCCD guidelines (2019).  

Information provided about students to the Australian Government for the NCCD includes: 
 year of schooling 
 category of disability: physical, cognitive, sensory or social/emotional 
 level of adjustment provided: support provided within quality differentiated teaching practice, 

supplementary, substantial or extensive. 

This information assists schools to: 
 formally recognise the supports and adjustments provided to students with disability in schools  
 consider how they can strengthen the support of students with disability in schools 
 develop shared practices so that they can review their learning programs in order to improve educational 

outcomes for students with disability. 

The NCCD provides state and federal governments with the information they need to plan more broadly for 
the support of students with disability. 

The NCCD will have no direct impact on your child and your child will not be involved in any testing process. 
The school will provide data to the Australian Government in such a way that no individual student will be 
able to be identified – the privacy and confidentiality of all students is ensured. All information is protected by 
privacy laws that regulate the collection, storage and disclosure of personal information. To find out more 
about these matters, please refer to the Australian Government’s Privacy Policy 
(https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy). 

Further information about the NCCD can be found on the NCCD Portal (https://www.nccd.edu.au). 

If you have any questions about the NCCD, please contact the school.  

 

Kind regards, 

Fiona Gaetke 

Deputy Principal 

12/06/2019 
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OSHClub News 
Before School / After School Care Program  
 
Adam Road OSHClub: Providing Before and After School Care  
Program Update 
School Holidays with OSHClub! 
The July school holidays are fast approaching! Brochures are now available, and bookings are open too. 
During the school holidays we have 3 vacation care programs operating from Cooinda Primary, Kingston 
Primary and Tuart Forest Primary. Please read below to find out what we offer and what you child will 
need when they attend: 
All About Vacation Care: 

 Each service operates from 7am to 6pm. 
 Every day is a different theme with planned crafts, games and experiences for your child to 

engage with all day, with the opportunity for your child to suggest what they want to do 
throughout the day as well. 

 Every week we have a different incursion and excursion.  
 Children can (and are encouraged to) get active by going outside to play on the school 

playgrounds or join in with some fun group games. 
 Each service has a variety of games, toys and crafts for your child to engage with if they wish at 

any time of the day. 
 For older children who attend we have a range of games and activities solely for them to use and 

we encourage leadership and responsibility by giving them the opportunity to mentor and assist 
their younger peers with games or running craft tables if they wish. 

What to Bring: 
Please ensure your child has the following each day: 

 A wide brim hat. 
 Enough food for morning tea, lunch and afternoon tea (we cannot store children’s lunches inside 

or re heat any food). 
 A water bottle. 
 Wearing enclosed shoes. 
 Wearing a shirt/dress that covers their shoulders for sun protection. 
 A change of clothes (if required for your child). 

To make an enrolment or bookings jump onto www.oshclub.com.au and click register or sign in. You can 
also view service programs on the website through vacation care and search for the service you need.   
If you would like more information or want a program, just come in and see us in room 14 or call us on 
0421 705 749. 
Your OSHClub Staff 
Darcie & Rhiannon!  
 

Parent Information 

Coordinator: Rhiannon Godber 
Assistant: Rhianna Collins 
Our Service Mobile: 0421 705 749 
OSHClub Head Office: 03 85649000  
All families must be enrolled to attend the program, remember this is Free!! Please create an account online 
at www.oshclub.com.au all bookings and cancellations can also be managed via your online account. For on 
the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct at the program. 
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About Bunbury  
Regional YouthCARE 

YouthCare employs chaplains in 
public schools throughout the 

region. Chaplains deal with a wide 
range of important family and peer 

relationship issues.  
Issues include alcohol, drugs, self 

image, sexuality, bullying, academic 
performance and self-harm. 

They are an integral and 
complementary part of the student 

services team. 
As well as mentoring students, they 

are involved in varied programs 
such as: 

- The School Volunteer Program 

- Choose Respect Bunbury 

- Breakfast Clubs  
 

* This event is a fundraiser to 
support the organisation’s vital 

contribution to local schools.    

PRESENTER: Commonly known as the “queen of 
common sense”, Maggie Dent has become one of 
Australia’s favourite parenting authors and  educators, 
with a particular interest in the early years, adolescence 
and resilience. She is a passionate, positive voice for 
children of all ages. 

TOPIC: Are you worried, confused or concerned about 
parenting in today’s chaotic world? Children need to 
have certain basic experiences to bui ld the 
competencies that will help them manage life – the 
good, the bad and the ugly. Maggie has developed a 
common-sense, practical model of 10 building blocks 
that will reassure parents that what we have always 
known to be important in the early years of a child’s life 
is still important. This seminar will offer you practical, 
common-sense ideas and strategies to make small 
changes in your home or school. which will make a big 
difference to your children’s cognitive, physical, 
psychological, emotional and social health later in life.

Tickets: $30 
On sale from April 1, 2019 via 

www.bunburyentertainment.com 

Time: 6pm-8pm 

Register interest at: 
www.facebook.com/ChooseRespectBunbury 

Event coordinator: 

Rita Piparo - 0403 981 667 or piparo@aapt.net.au 

www.adamroad.wa.edu.au
10

Tolerance Resilience Respect Endeavour Responsibility


